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29 November 2021
Dear Bell Lane Parents and Carers

 

As you will be aware, Bell Lane was inspected by Ofsted on the 13th and 14th October 2021. Despite the challenges over the last 18 months, the inspection team recognised that the school has made improvements in all areas since the last inspection in February 2018.  Unfortunately, the inspection grading for overall effectiveness remains as ‘Requires Improvement’. This is a huge disappointment to everyone. 
The inspection judgements are below, and the Ofsted report can be accessed through this link https://www.belllaneprimaryschool.co.uk/key-information/ofsted/
Quality of Education:  Requires Improvement
Behaviour & Attitudes:  Good
Personal Development: Good 
Leadership & Management: Requires Improvement
Early Years Provision: Good
We are proud of the way that our staff and children worked hard to show the inspectors the best of Bell Lane and pleased that inspectors recognised that “Pupils are attentive in lessons and are well behaved. They are polite to each other, staff and visitors” and that “Pupils feel safe and happy”. 

 

The inspectors recognised strengths across Bell Lane, for example, “Children in the early years get a good start in their learning”, “The teaching of early reading is strong”, “Across the school, pupils develop a strong interest in reading. They talk confidently about the stories that they read” and “Leaders provide opportunities for pupils to consider what is right and wrong.”

 

The Senior Leadership Team has drafted a Rapid Improvement Plan to address the Ofsted areas for improvement which will soon be published on the school website  https://www.belllaneprimaryschool.co.uk/key-information/school-improvement/
Work will continue at pace to deliver these improvements and will be monitored by the Governing Board through its regular meeting cycle and governor visits to the school.

 

We welcome the opportunity to discuss the Ofsted report and any concerns you may have and invite you to a meeting to be held on Thursday 2nd December at 9:15am in the school. Please indicate on the slip below if you would like to attend.
  

On behalf of the Governing Board and Leadership Team at Bell Lane, we would like to assure you of our ongoing commitment to continuous improvement throughout the school, ensuring that your child has the very best education and opportunity to reach their full potential. 

 

We thank you for your continued support.
Best wishes,
Miss Harsha Patel
Ms Tracy Simmons

Head teacher
Chair of Governors

Please return to the class teacher/ office
__ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

I/we would like to reserve ______ seat/s at the parents meeting on Thursday 2nd December. 

I /we have the following question/s which I/we would like to be addressed at the meeting: 

Name of parent/s attending_____________________________________________ 

Child’s name _______________________________________ Class ____________________
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